Health Plan Committee Meeting Minutes
May 14, 2007 Revised

PRESENT:

(KPAA:) Paul Sorenson; 

(KPEA:)  (KPEA President and and temporary substitute for committee member, Nancy Courtright) Cathy Carrow--ABSENT, Mike Druce,Tim McIntyre, Terri Zopf-Schoessler; 

(KPESA:) Carl Locke, Betty Miller, Patty Rich; (Plan Administrator:) Tim Peterson--ABSENT, (CFO:) Melody Douglas; And (AlaskaUSA Benefits Account Executive:) Bruce Gale. 

QUORUM PRESENT.

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER at 2:00 pm by Tim Mc.

AGENDA REVIEWED and accepted.

REVISED APRIL MINUTES APPROVED after discussion.

FINANCIAL: After an approved change in the co-pay amounts last month*, the amount contributed per district employee is $135 per month; the district contributed $785 per month; total contributions equaled $920 per month. Financial information supplied by Melody Douglas CFO and forwarded by Tim Peterson indicates that the cost per employee through March averaged $935.13 per employee per month for this fiscal year, which leaves a current shortfall of $15.13 per employee per month. The Health Reserve fund has a balance of $52.99 per employee per month. 

*(From last month's minutes:) The committee adheres to the negotiated agreement, which stipulates that the district will match additional employee health insurance contributions 50/50 and that the Health Reserve fund may also be used to offset any shortfall. These additional co-pays will be taken out of the April and May paychecks. 

Melody Douglas ran some projections for employee health insurance costs for May and June based on previous years' trends. Higher costs during the last two months of the fiscal year are likely. The health reserve should offset these higher costs, but she observes that the reserve is not robust, and that a total closer to $2 M would provide a much better safety net in the future. 

2007-2008 CO-PAY AMOUNTS: The current negotiated agreement calls for the employee to contribute $125 per month co-pay and the district to contribute $775 per month per employee; any additional co-pay increases from employees will be matched by the district. Co-pay amounts are collected on a nine-month basis. 

After substantial discussion, the HCPC voted to increase the employee co-pay monthly contributions by $25 per month to $150 per employee per month. The district will match this increase for a total of $800 per employee per month. Paystubs will show an employee contribution of $200 per month ($150 X 12 months = $1800 divided by nine months = $200 per month.) While there was some discussion of a larger increase, the committee believes that this amount should be sufficient and will not result in another increase next spring. The motion to increase the co-pay amounts as outlined aboved passed unanimously, 6-0. 

CLAIMS OR DENIALS: There are no new claims or denials requiring the committee's attention at this time. 

APPEALS AND INQUIRIES: "Opting out": There was an email to KCPC members regarding the possibilities of "opting out" of coverage for spouses who have coverage through another plan. This and other similar cost containment measures venture toward a "cafeteria plan" where members pick-and-choose their coverage. Our negotiated agreement calls for a composite plan where rates and coverage are based on the total number of employees regardless of the number of dependents, etc. 

Social Security Numbers: Another employee expressed concern about having employees' SSN on their insurance forms and cards. Melody stated that the district is moving away from using SSN and will likely implement an employee number (probably e-numbers) as identification for all employees next fall at which time new insurance cards would be issued.

CHANGES TO THE PRESCRIPTION CO-PAY PLAN: Starting June 1, 2007, the following prescription drug co-pay schedule will be adopted:


3-tiered Prescription Co-pay Plan 

$5 generic

$10 preferred* 

$40 non-preferred 

*AVIA is the current prescription benefit management company that we use. They will be instructed to allow member’s physicians to substitute a non-preferred drug for a preferred drug at the preferred price if the physician notifies AVIA that:

1) due to side-effects, complications, or intolerance, the member cannot use a preferred or generic substitute; or,

2) the clinical efficacy of the non-preferred drug has been shown to exceed the effectiveness of the referred or generic alternative.

Bruce Gale will send AVIA information to Tim Peterson for distribution to KPBSD employees.

WELLNESS: HCPC will make wellness and decreasing insurance costs the focus of next year's agenda. Points to consider include:

· Hiring a Wellness Coordinator, writing a job description, finding a salary source, and determining the scope and indicators of a successful wellness program.

· Developing a successful wellness program.

· Pursuing the formation and staffing of clinic for KPBSD employees and others.

EMPLOYEE SURVEY: In response to a question from Patty about surveying employees regarding their health insurance benefits and wellness plan interests, HCPC decided to look at past surveys first to look for trends. Carl, Paul and Patty believe they have these health insurance survey results in their notes and will bring them to next fall's meetings. 

JOB ASSIGNMENTS: Tim McIntyre will be in charge of providing information in a memo to Melody Douglas for attachment to the May paychecks regarding the change in the April/May co-pay amounts, change in the 2007-2008 co-pay amounts, and change in the prescription co-pays under a three-tier system. Tim Peterson will provide information on all three changes to the district website as well as the paycheck stub, and on changes to the prescription plan to pharmacies and health care providers.

KPBSD website: Information about the health insurance plan and HCPC minutes will be made available on the district's website. (See Job Assignments above.)

MEETING ADJOURNED: 3:08 PM.

NEXT MEETING: Monday, September 10, 2-4 PM at DMC.

Respectfully submitted,

Terri Zopf-Schoessler

HCPC secretary
